
 
 

 

 

Dear Parent / Carer,  

 

 

Your child is due to receive their DTP/ACWY vaccinations, please see information 

attached information and how to consent.   

 
It is important to do this even if you choose not to consent to your teenagers’ 
vaccination.  Please note, if you choose not to complete consent, this does not mean that 
you have refused the vaccine. You must complete a consent whether you wish for your child 
to have it or not.  If you are having trouble completing consent or would like to speak to a 
member of the team please call 0208 214 1393 or email Newham@v-uk.co.uk 
 
More information 
 
As part of the national immunisation programme, teenagers in Year 9 are required to get the 
3-in-1 booster and the Meningitis ACWY vaccines.  These vaccines have been used for 
decades as an effective way of protecting teenagers against a whole range of dangerous 
diseases such as Tetanus, Diphtheria, Polio and Meningitis and can be found in your childs 
red book. 
 
Meningitis is an inflammation of the lining of the brain which causes long-term problems and 
can be fatal. Tetanus, Diphtheria & Polio are three separate diseases which can cause 
problems such as difficulty breathing and swallowing, muscle spasms and a high 
temperature. Not getting the vaccine could lead to your child becoming very unwell. You can 
read more about both vaccines and the diseases they protect against below:    
 
 

• https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/men-acwy-vaccine/    
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/3-in-1-teenage-booster/ 
 
 
CONSENT FORM LINK: https://london.schoolvaccination.uk/dtp/2024/newham  ' 
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